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ZAMBIAS' STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF DJIBOUTI, 10TH MAY, 2018.

Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Djibouti to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive report and update just been provided.

We commend Djibouti for the positive efforts she has made in trying to uplift the living standards  of its citizens. We note with satisfaction the efforts she is making in  promoting  and protecting  human rights. 
The Zambian delegation is however, concerned about  continued reports of gender-based violence against women  and harmful traditional practices, especially female genital mutilation.

We recommend to Djibouti the following:

-To ratify the international human rights treaties to which Djibouti was not yet a party, particularly the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families;

-To conduct impartial , thorough and effective investigations  into all cases of attacks, harassment and intimidation against human rights defenders, and bring perpetrators to justice;

-To implement the six recommendations Djibouti had accepted during the 2nd UPR cycle related to freedom of expression and access to information as well as the three recommendations on the right to freedom of assembly;

-To put to an end corporal punishment of children in all settings and to encourage non- violent forms of discipline;

-To separate juvenile offenders from adults in prisons detention centres.

We wish Djibouti every success in her engagement with the UPR process.  I thank you Mr. President.
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